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Thursday 20th July 2023 

Dear Parents / Carers, 
Thank you to our wonderful school community! 
As we reach the end of another school year (doesn’t time fly!) 
I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you to all 
members of our school community for all that you do for the 
pupils at Northbourne. 
 
2022/2023 has been another exciting, eventful, challenging 
and hugely rewarding year at Northbourne. We would like to 
wish our Year 6 leavers all the best as they head off to Year 7 
in their new secondary schools, as we look forward to 

welcoming a new Reception class in September. Next year promises to be just as jam-packed as this year 
and we are all looking forward to seeing what the year will bring, but for now it is time to rest and enjoy 
the summer. 
 
May I take this opportunity to wish you all a relaxing summer holiday, and we will see you all at the start of 
Term 1, on Monday 4th September. 
 
 
OFSTED update 
As you will know, this week we received notice of an OFSTED inspection for Northbourne. We welcomed 
two inspectors to our school on Tuesday 18th July. The children, parents, governors and staff responded 
wonderfully to our visitors, showing them what a unique and welcoming place Northbourne is. The 
inspection went well and we will look forward to sharing the report with you all once it is published, later 
in September. 
 
Thank you to any parents who took the time to respond to a survey or speak to an inspector or even send 
in a treat! Your help and support is very much appreciated. 
 
 
End of term arrangements for tomorrow – Friday 21st July - collect from 1pm 

On Friday 21st July you may choose to collect your child early, starting from 
1.00pm, should you wish. If you are collecting early, please line up as normal 
in the school driveway and your child will be collected from their classroom 
and brought out to you via the hall doors. You can collect anytime from 
1.00pm. School will remain open until 3.00pm as usual for those who 
cannot, or do not want to, be collected early. The KCC minibus will run at the 
normal time. 
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End of year reports 
Today (Thursday) our youngest children in Willow and Beech class will have brought their school report 
home. Tomorrow Maple, Hazel and Oak class will bring their reports home. Sorry for the staggered release 
of reports. 
 
 
Summer Reading Challenge 

The Reading Agency and libraries are excited to introduce this year’s 
Summer Reading Challenge, Ready, Set, Read! 
 
The Summer Reading Challenge 2023 is a celebration of reading, sport, 
games and play. 

Children can visit the library to take part, or visit the Summer Reading 
Challenge website to take part digitally. 

The Summer Reading Challenge runs in Kent from Saturday 8 July to Saturday 9 September and aims to 
keep children reading over the summer. 

The challenge is to read 6 books, eBooks, eAudio or eMagazines. All children receive a certificate and a 
medal once they’ve completed their challenge. 

 
First Aid – please let us know any updates 
Any medication held at school for your child must be collected by the last day of term. 
 
Last week we emailed out a medical records update form, please let Mrs Berridge know if there are any 
changes to your child’s medical records (e.g. changes to allergies, hayfever, asthma, etc) 
 
 
Outstanding payments with Whole School Meals 
If you have any outstanding payment with Whole School Meals please can we ask you to settle them 
before the end of the academic year. Thank you. 
 
 
Ponies and Chickens have gone on their summer holidays 
Our two ponies, Rory and Tinker, have headed off on their 
summer break. They are spending the summer with Mrs 
Heath’s horses. We will hopefully welcome them back to 
Northbourne in the autumn, once we have had time to clear 
and tidy our paddock. 
 
Mr Chidwick will be keeping the chickens safe at his home, 
alongside the chickens that he keeps. We will look forward to 
the chickens returning in the autumn. 
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Attendance Update 
This week’s attendance percentages: Week beginning 17.07.23. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Whole school  

cumulative this 

year 

95.2% 

Willow 

95% 

Beech 

98% 

Maple  

95% 

Hazel 

95% 

Oak 

98% 

 0.00% from 

last week 
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